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Dear parents, 
        Last month was an easy month as we had a week off for Chinese New Year. I hope everyone had a 
wonderful new year and a great time with your families. Last month we had a lot of activities about Chinese 
New Year in our thematic and art class. Everyone was happy and excited for this holiday.  
     Even though we had a lot of time off last month for vacation we were still able to get a lot done. In the 
previous month we’ve started to learn about vowels in phonics class and are slowly starting to use phonics 
to sound out words. This is an important step in their reading and writing as phonics is a crucial part of 
learning how to read as well as write. I am taking time to focus a lot on everyone’s basic phonics as well as 
helping everyone practise individually. Our core material books are very helpful in this area as our serious 
for this semester also focuses a lot of short vowels which is good practise for everyone.  
      We will also continue to focus on conversation in class time as well as in outdoor play time and during 
activities. Everyone is improving so much and are more and more willing to use English during class time or 
to speak to different teachers. I am encouraging everyone to participate during class time and also leave 
some free talking time during each day for everyone to chat and share things they want to with the class.  
      In this next month we will be having our once a year sport event. In our sports event our PE teacher Tr. 
Chocolate will be organising a series of games which everyone will get a chance to participate in.  Everyone 
in Zebra class is already exited and looking forward to this event. Besides being fun for the children this is 
also a wonderful bonding time for parents too as a few of our games will allow parents to participate too. I 
hope everyone has a wonderful time and I am looking forward to seeing everyone at this event.  
     
Reading 
Everyone is doing very well and improving a lot in reading class. They are now able to turn the pages and 
hold their books properly during class. As they are now abe to follow along and turn the pages propperly I 
will soon introduce pointing too the words as we read the books. This is a goood praactice for them to 
folow along and to look at the words in the book as we read the books. This will help them in both using 
their phonics and sight reading. In reading class I am also now talking some time to discuss the book after 
we read it and help everyone bettr understand the book and the new words we learn from them.  
March 
Week 1- I Am the Artist 
Week 2 – Laura Ladybug 
Week 3 – I Like Shoes 
Week 4 –Bears, Bears, Everywhere  
 



Core Material/Phonics 
So far is this semester we have started using phonics to start making and reading words. We have also 
started learning about vowels and last month we covered the short vowel ‘a’.  We played some phonics 
games where everyone got a chance to make and read out different short ‘a’ words. In this next month we 
will be continuing onto short ‘e’. We will also be going back and using our core material books with our 
phonics class as our core material books focuses a lot on short vowel words. We are learning a lot of new 
words and sentence patterns. We are using a lot of our vocabulary from core material in conversation as 
well which is helping everyone’s conversation skills a lot too.  
March 
Week 1-Unit 6 The four seasons 
Week 2 –Unit 6 Phonics: Bb, Ll, Kk, ck 
Week 3 –Unit 6 Is it hot? 
Week 4 –Unit 7 Baby animals 
 
Maths 
Everyone had a lot of fun doing coloring and tracing activities in their books. Last semester I used my 
teacher’s material to do the activities in our MPM book. However, as everyone is a lot more organised and 
used to school, this semester I will be letting everyone use their own materials from our MPM box more 
this semester. This month we will be learning the numbers 6 and 7 as well as learning about matching 
patterns and matching shapes and colors together to make the same patterns as the book.  
March 
Week 1- B2: P 1-5 Shapes/ colors correspondence 
Week 2 –B2: P 6-10 Recognizing 9 and 10 
Week 3 –B2: P 11-14 Drawing 9 and 10 
Week 4 –B2: P 15 – 18 Top/ bottom positions 
 
Physical Education 
Last month we had a lot of brand-new hands on activities that the students really loved. Even the most shy 
students had fun participating along with the class in our many competitions and team games. This next 
month we will play some great coordination games that can help the students with skills like hopping, 
balancing, and running. Some of the games will even help them to practice their English, like red-light, 
green-light, where the students race to the end but must stop when they hear red-light, and can go when 
they hear green-light. I’m sure they will all have a lot of fun. Listed below is the curriculum schedule for this 
month of classes.  
March 
Week 1- Tag team race  
Week 2 – mat rolling  
Week 3 –red light, green light 
Week 4 – Hopping Hulla-hoops  
 
Song and Dance  
Everyone had a lot of fun getting to listen to and learn new songs last month. They especially liked the song 
‘I’m a little teapot’ and were excited to sing along and do the actions with the song. Our next song ‘The 
Ants Go Marching’ is a longer song that has a lot of repeated parts, but also a lot of different words. We will 
also be learning the song ‘Jack and Jill’ which is a famous nursery rhyme and I think is good for everyone to 
learn some famous nursery rhymes and get the chance to dance along to them.  
March 
Week 1- The Ants Go Marching  
Week 2 –Jack and Jill  
Week 3 –Jack and Jill 
Week 4 –This Little Light of Mine  
 
Conversation 



Everyone’ conversation skills have improved so much and everyone in Zebra class is getting more and more 
used to speaking English is class. Not only does everyone learn a lot in conversation class, but everyone also 
has many opportunities to speak English outside of class. I am letting everyone have some free 
conversation time either at the beginning or end of class to share anything they’d like with the class. Often, 
they will tell us what they did over the weekend, or tell us about their favourite toy, color, or food is. 
Everyone especially enjoys talking about their family is always eager to raise their and to participate in 
conversation time.  
March 
Week 1-Review 
Week 2 –Unit 21 These are/ Those are 
Week 3 –Unit 22 Colors 
Week 4 –Unit 23 This/ That is 
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